
From: Todd Lewis <todd.lewis@it-ology.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

nickpatelmd@gmail.comnickpatelmd@gmail.com
CC: Lonnie Emardlonnie.emard@it-ology.org

Date: 4/24/2014 11:39:44 AM
Subject: RE: Thank you!!

You’re welcome, and no problem re: not being able to attend.  We fully understand meetings, obligations, etc.   
 
Glad to hear the feedback on your end was positive also.  If we can ever do anything to help you and Governor Haley 
out please let us know.
 
Todd
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2014 7:43 AM

To: Todd Lewis; nickpatelmd@gmail.com

Cc: Lonnie Emard

Subject: RE: Thank you!!
 
                Thanks for your note.  I’m sorry that I couldn’t attend with her, but I had a budget meeting that I wasn’t able 
to move.  The feedback I received on our side afterwards was also quite positive, though.  Thanks again for extending 
the invitation.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Todd Lewis [mailto:todd.lewis@it-ology.org] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2014 2:19 PM

To: Soura, Christian; nickpatelmd@gmail.com
Cc: Lonnie Emard

Subject: Thank you!!

Importance: High
 
Christian and Nick,
 
On behalf of myself, Lonnie and everyone here at IT-oLogy, I want to personally thank you both for getting Governor 
Haley to attend the event this morning.  I hope she found value in it and enjoyed learning more, etc. 
 
Let me also say many, many people personally told me how much they appreciated her being here.  She scored huge 
points by attending and obviously understanding the topic.  I know she’s not in it for the ‘points’ but the response 
was overwhelming. 
 
We sincerely hope she becomes more involved in the future.  We think technology impacts the economy in a huge 
way and we would love to work with her moving forward.  She has done a fantastic job since being in office.
 
Todd
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